
 

Meetings  
Monday 6.30pm for 7.00pm ï Springfield House ï 245 New Line Road, Dural.  http//www.rotarydistrict9685.org.au 
Rotary Club of West Pennant Hills and Cherrybrook Inc. PO Box 103 West Pennant Hills 2125 Australia 

APOLOGIES:  If you are unable to attend or are bringing a guest (even if they are your partner) you must notify Jilda.  

                    Phone 9439 1422 or email accounts@lhogroup.com.au before 11am on the day of the meeting.                                                                   
                                 **If you are expected and do not show you may be required to pay for the meal** 
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President Report 18th May 2015 

              
 

"If what you are doing is not working 
Stop doing it". 

Anon 

 
Firstly, my apologies for my absence on Monday evening last. 
 
My client needed me in Newcastle for a seminar. This happened at 
the last minute on Monday morning. 
 

However, it does give me the chance to reiterate my thoughts on our time in Rotary. 
 
I firmly believe thaǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘȅ ƎƻŜǎΧΦCŀƳƛƭȅΣ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΣ wƻǘŀǊȅ 
 
So it is within this framework that I felt I had to go. 
 
Well, our Rotary year is quickly disappearing with 2 more meetings to be held prior to the 
changeover night on June 20th, when our good friend, Cawas, will take over the reigns ushering 
ƛƴ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ ŜǊŀ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΧΦthe year of the 3 Presidents 
 
²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ƻǳǊ ά±ƛŎǘƻǊ /ƘŀƴƎ ƴƛƎƘǘ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ά¸ƻǳǘƘ bƛƎƘǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ мрth. Both of these 
evenings will be pretty interesting and I am really looking forward to hearing what Max has to 
present about his year in the land of Oz. 
 
I saw the saying above at a meeting I was at during last week and thought it might be of help to 
someone out there struggling with some aspect of their life. Hope it helps. 
 
I wish you all a fabulous week and look forward to seeing you on Monday evening. 
 
Cheers. 

 
Barry 
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Night Report 18th May 2015 

 

 
The action started the moment the bell rang.   
 
The Makins were busy gasbagging and did not notice that all the seats were taken.  The only 
seats left were at the head table ς Pamela looked most put out and Tony very glum. 
 
President Barry was an apology and Graham Cuthbertson acted as president and Rosslyn Savio 
ǘƻƻƪ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊƎŜŀƴǘΩǎ ǊƻƭŜΦ 
 
Graham welcomed members and partners, Rob and Michelle Clarke, and John and Kate 
Cunningham. 
 
aŀȄȄ ǊŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ {ŀŦŀǊƛΦ  Iƛǎ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ŎƻƳƳŜƴǘ ǿŀǎ ά.Ŝǎǘ мс Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ŜȄŎƘŀƴƎŜΦέ  IŜ 
proceeded to give day by day account of the trip.  His mannerisms backed up the opening 
comment as he was most effusive in his commentary. 
 
Alan Paynter reported on a Working Bee at WPH Public School.  This took place on 23rd May.  
Some nine Rotarians provided much needed maintenance to a Spaceship.  Alan thanked the 
following for participating ς Colin Wright, Stan Basely, Steve Baker, Tony Makin, Colin 
McGowan, Graham Cuthbertson, Barry Freeman and Maxx. 
 
David Turnbull reminded fellows that the Red Shield Appeal will take place this Sunday, 31st 
May.  Those intending to participate should assemble at Pennant Hills Holden at 8am.  
Participants are reminded to bring their Working With Children details. 
 
Rosemary Clarke announced that the distribution of flyers for the Garage Sale has been 
contracted to a third party.  
 
Colin Sharpe then invited John and Kate Cunningham to the front to receive a Pride of 
Workmanship award.  John has recently celebrated 30 years of service at the Cherrybrook 
tƘŀǊƳŀŎȅ ƛƴ !ǇǇƭŜǘǊŜŜ {ƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ  /ƻƭƛƴ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴŜŘ WƻƘƴΩǎ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ŎƛǘƛƴƎ 
extensive opening hours to match the Surgery (next door) and out of hours deliveries.  John 
gave an excellent speech in reply, again emphasizing service as the foundation of his business.  
 
Michelle and Rob Clarke (daughter & partner to Rosemary) then started to relate a walk along 
the Kokoda Track.  Michelle commenced by describing how she and a friend decided to walk 
the trail.  They each invited their fathers to join them and the dream became a reality. 
I used the term along the Kokoda but this should be changed to up and down the Kokoda.  The 
Kokoda Trail is 88 km across a series of mountain ranges.  Walking this track takes 10 days.  The 
party hired porters to assist.  The porters outnumbered the party and did the heavy lifting.  Rob 
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then gave a brief history of the WW2 events that took place along the Trail.  Together they 
produced an interesting talk. 
 
Next it was the turn of the Sergeant.  After the Raffle was drawn the Fine Session started.  I had 
Ƨǳǎǘ ǎŎǊƛōŜŘ άDƻƻŘ CƛƴŜ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴέ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊƴƛŎƛƻǳǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŜǊƎŜŀƴǘ ǿŀǎ ǊŜǾŜŀƭŜŘ - 
resulting in a drain on my finances.  John Cunningham won Heads & Tails. 
Next week is a Partners night and is about Victor Chang. 
 
 

 Keith Ball 

 
 

 
 

    Colin, John and Kate Cunningham, Graham 
 
 
 
 
 

Rob & Michelle Clarke on Kakoda Trail 
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Weekend Away 2015 ð All ready to go! 
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Wild Life - Contributed by Gino Savio 
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West Pennant Hills Public School Working Bee 23rd May 2015 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
  

 

 
 
 
Job Well Done 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Loitering with Intent? 
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BowelCare 2015 ï Celebrating 25 years! 

 
 

Pharmacy Sales:  Saturday 18th April to Saturday 27 June 2015 (10 weeks) 

 As a BowelCare supporter club in past years we would like to inform you of changes to our future 
Programs.  We are very pleased to announce that BowelCare 2015 ς our 25th year of service in the 
community ς will see the introduction of a new bowel screening test kit. 

Throughout Australia, Rotary has chosen to update to the latest technology to screen for occult blood 
using a Faecal Immunochemical Test (FIT). 

The Australian made brush-based test is very easy to use, requires no faecal samples, and there are no 
dietary or medication restrictions.  Participants only need to take two samples from two separate days. 

When participants complete their test they will mail the sample card back to the pathology laboratory in 
the pre-addressed envelope provided with the kit.  Results are received within 14 days. 

Sales Period and Cost of Kit: 

o   With the introduction of our new kit we have extended pharmacy sales from 4 weeks to 8 weeks so 
as to give participants more time to take up this new program.  

o   All Rotary kits throughout Australia will be sold for $15.00 each.  This price covers pathology testing 
and notification of results to both the participant and their nominated Doctor.   

As in the past, I will be responsible for collecting program stock (from Murray Farm Primary School) and 
ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊƛƴƎ ǎŀƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ƴƻƳƛƴŀǘŜŘ ǇƘŀǊƳŀŎƛŜǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
program.  Again at the end of the program I will be required to collect all unsold kits and sale proceeds 
and return same to BowelCare (Murray Farm Primary School). 

With this new kit, participating pharmacies will no longer have a pathology collection bin for completed 
test kits.  Consequently coordinators will not at any time during the program be required to take kits for 
testing to pathology.   

!ǘ .ƻǿŜƭ/ŀǊŜ ǿŜ Řƻ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ wƻǘŀǊȅΩǎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŀŘƻǇǘ ŀ 
new kit will simplify the program for all involved. 

Our Club will be promoting the kits at Cherrybrook Village Shopping Centre on Thursday 14th May, 
Saturday 30th May and Saturday 13th June.  I will be looking for volunteers and organising the roster  in 
early May. 

 

Barry Lambert 

 

 

 

Volunteers required to man  
Information Desk at Cherrybrook Shopping Village  

on Saturday June 13th 8AM to 6PM ï Contact Barry Now 
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